Patient Participation Group Meeting

Monday 17th March 2014
Present








D W, QS, PT, JB, TB, DC, HF






Apologies
KB, JS,LH
DW thanked everyone for attending and offered tea and biscuits.

Previous meeting minutes matters arising:
a) DW advised that she had put in for a grant to replace the side wall which is crumbling and to increase the disabled space of the car park, but unfortunately we have been turned down.   We are looking for other ways to get the work done.

b) DW has been looking for a concave mirror so that the girls can see into the waiting room but unfortunately they were coming up too expensive.  DW says she will ask at Shelton chemist as they are having a refit and may have an old one available.

Minutes signed off.
1. Update CQC – DW advised that there is a new man in charge and it is being organised differently from 1st April.  They will be in the area for 2 weeks at a time and will see so many practices during this time.  DW has volunteered as a pilot to get it done.  The group will need to be available to come in and speak to the CQC staff member when they come.
2. Locums – DW advises that the locums we have been using on a Thursday have now changed and Dr Dent can no longer cover.  We were using Dr Anderson but unfortunately she is no longer available and Dr Ahmed is now covering until end of June.  We will then need to get someone else to cover from Sept through to June 2015.  TB says Dr Anderson was very good but she took her time and patients were complaining in the waiting room as they were waiting for over an hour.  DW advised that a few patients had walked out.  JB says that she saw Dr Dent and he was lovely.

3. Prescriptions – DW asks DC what we can do to improve the service to patients as we seem to be getting lots of patients with missing prescriptions.  We know that we have issued it, and we then take them round to the chemist.  DC says that it appears to be when we have done 2 different prescriptions for the same patient.  I.e. when we issue the repeats and then we ask Dr via patient note for something else that the patients has asked for, he will issue this later on a separate px and they get separated.

Dr QS asks if the chemist check with patients before they tick which medication they need on a monthly px, especially analgesics.  DW advises that the repeat slip is attached to the patient’s medications, when they collect it or they are delivered we ask the patient what they will require for the next month and ask them to tick what is needed.  This is then stored and given to the surgery a month later.  TB says that sometimes his medications run out at different times so he needs to ask for things separately, DW advises that we can issue some of the tablets he is short to make them all run out at the same time.  He says its mainly the co-coda mol.  QS says that in some cases we can issue more of theses so they run in line but not for everyone.
DW advises the group that they are undertaking the minor ailments scheme where they can issue certain medications without the patient seeing the GP.  i.e. Head lice, worms, thrush and simple linctus for a cough.  This saves the patient going to see the Gp. But patients can only use this service twice within a 12 month period and have to be registered with a Gp in England.
Dw also states that on a Monday we get a big envelope full of prescriptions to be done from the chemist and when she did them last week, out of the 50 that the chemist were asking for only 5 were due.  She asks if they cannot alter the system so that we only get the ones that are due as it is time consuming to go through each one if they are not due.  DC says that she gives us all the ones that are due in that week on a Monday but will trial it and give us the ones that are due on a daily basis, DW agreed.

4. QS asks if all members are available to go to the Ash bank Hotel for a meal on May 1st when he is off from University and he wants to take them all out for lunch as a thank you for attending the meeting.  Everyone present agreed and DW will advise patients who were not able to attend today.  Meet on 1st May at 12.30 at the Ash bank.  DW is on annual leave.

5. DW stated that Jenifer Titley from Keele Research would like to come along and speak to the group about what we do in the practice regarding research at one of our meetings.  DW asks for possible availability, Thursdays 31st, March 7th and 14th April were given.  DW to contact JT and arrange a date.

6. QS Advised the group about the winter initiative that we are working with the A & E department.  We allocate 2 slots each afternoon so that if any of our patients arrive at A 7 E and do not need to be seen there they will be asked to attend the surgery at either 3 or 4pm any afternoon.  It ends at the end of March 2014, and so far we have not had a single patient use the system.

7. Data sharing – DW gives out copies of the leaflets and the opt out forms for the data sharing and advises that it has now been put back to the autumn.  Some members filled in the opt out forms and JB took some with her as other patients have been asking for more information about it.  DW advises that it is on the website, and there are notices in the surgery to inform all about it.  Opt out forms are available from reception.

8. 111 update – This again went live on the 25th February 2014.  So far we have not had any complaints about it.  TB and JB have both used the new OOH and say that it is excellent.  JB says that she has been told that the 111 service is not working very well.  DW advises that so far we have not heard anything bad about it.  PT advises about the new 101 number which puts you through to the police for non urgent matters.

9. PT advises that he has read the January edition of the CCG newsletter and is amazed to find that there are 22 groups/forums mentioned in it, and that he did not 

Realise what was involved and felt very disillusioned.  He and many of the other members had not heard of many of the groups.  JB told that she attended the PPI involvement meetings with Carol Williams and was beginning to understand more about it.

10. JB attended the Call to Action meeting for the CCG with Carol Williams and gave the group an update of the meeting.  She has now joined the group and will be attending further meetings as they arise and will update the group when we meet.  DW thanked her for attending on the surgeries behalf.
Next meeting TBA
